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Time to Vote “NO’’ to Aero-Care agreement 2012
Aero-Care has circulated a 
proposed agreement asking 
employees to vote in favour of it.  
The ASU advises our members to 
vote ‘’NO’’. 
 
The ASU believes that the wages in the 
agreement are too low, that the hours 
required to work are unfair and that the 
agreement favours Aero-Care at the 
expense of employees when it comes to 
confidential information, intellectual 
property rights and security of 
employment. 
 
Agreement fails on many levels 
 
As the saying goes the pay rates look 
good on paper.  But they are pay rates 
that are barely worth the paper they are 
written on because the agreement does 
not have: 

• The 25% casual allowance; 

• Good penalties for weekend work; 

• Shift allowance (unless you work 
between 1.00am and 5.00am, and 
then only for the work you do in 
those hours whereas the Award 
provides for penalties for all hours 
worked including these hours). 

If you are a casual ASA who has recently 
joined Aero-Care, and particularly if you 
are rostered to work a lot of weekends, 
then you have extra reason not to vote in 
favour of this agreement. 
 
You miss out on the casual loading and 
the shift loadings that are in the Airline 
Operations Ground Staff Award.  Shift 
loading can add from between 15% and 
22.5% to your hourly wage. 
 
The Aero-Care agreement does not have 
Award allowances like:  

• the Disability Allowance;  

• and the First Aid allowance. 

The extra payments for multiple shifts, and 
the recall payment of a minimum four 
hours that are in the Award are not in the 
Aero-Care agreement. 
 
The Award also sets a minimum payment 
of four hours for shift work, the Aero-Care 
EBA only has a minimum payment of 
three hours.  The ASU believes this also 
disadvantages ASAs and AASAs who 
have just joined Aero-Care. 
 
And then there are peculiar clauses like 
job security where “job security of 
employees will be individually and 
collectively determined by the level of 
compliance to this Agreement”. Then there 
is intellectual property rights, the 
agreement says that in the event that the 
Company fails to renew, re-register or 
protect any Intellectual Property Rights 
requiring such protection, employees are 
precluded from acquiring or utilising those 
Intellectual Property Rights. 
 
What does this mean?  Why do Aero-Care 
need these clauses? 
 
Who to Contact 
The Aero-Care agreement is one sided 
and favours management. The ASU also 
doubts the proposed agreement will pass 
the Fair Work Act better off overall test – 
just like last time.  This is why the ASU 
says you should vote NO.  The ASU will 
then continue negotiating to improve the 
Agreement.  
 
Aero-Care employees deserve a better 
agreement.  
 
If you want more information about why to 
vote NO, please contact: 
Organiser State Phone 
Gail Drummond VIC 0430 079 488 
Jocelyn Gammie NSW 0423 041 898 
Valda Graham QLD 1800 177 244  
Raechel Smith WA 0417 969 767 
Chris Dodds TAS 0418 121 883 
 

Authorised & 
Printed/Published by:  

Linda White ASU Assistant 
National Secretary 

116 Queensberry Street, 
Carlton South VIC 3053 

E-mail: airlines@asu.asn.au  
Tel:  03 9342 1400 

 

 

mailto:airlines@asu.asn.au

